## HARFORD COUNTY CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL ON CAREER AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION

## MINUTES OF MEETING May 17, 2022 8:00-9:30 a.m.

**Attendees:** L.J. Baker, Allysha Deleonibus, Albert Johnson, Rob Limpert, Bill Pelt, Joy Pelt, Denise Carnaggio, Makila Brutus, Katie Campbell, Sara Saacks, Stacie Umbarger

**Welcome and Introductions:** Mr. Limpert welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. We went around the table and introduced ourselves.

**Administrative Matters:** We reviewed the agenda and previous meeting's minutes. A motion to accept minutes was made by Denise Carnaggio and seconded by Bill Pelt. The minutes were approved at 8 am.

**CTE Program updates:** For the third year in a row our Academy of Finance program at Edgewood High School has received distinguished status from the National Academy Foundation. They will be recognized at the national convention in July.

Two FBLA winners will be going to Chicago to compete at nationals. Winners from FFA will be going to nationals in the Fall as well in Wichita

FFA will be moving completely to North Harford High School except for Horticulture.

Mr. Limpert presented to the Board of Education some updates regarding our CTE programs. The presentation focused on three new programs that are coming on board.

TAM+ that is our newest early college model. We are collaborating with the community college. Project Lead the Way has continued to grow at Fallston High School.

Oracle is bringing in its third group of students. We are working on a very extensive list of dual enrollment opportunities for them. PTECH, is bringing in its third group of students as well. It was the most applied to program this year beside Harford Tech.

Interactive Media continues to grow. Upgrades have or are happening to a couple of the sites.

Apprenticeship Maryland, Mr. Connolly will be our representative with the Route 40 Business group. He will be meeting with businesses to grow the Apprenticeship Maryland program.

**Grant and Reserve Grant Updates:** We received unofficial word that our Perkins Grant application is good to go. We received the official letter that we have received our Reserve Grants.

**MSDE Data/Joint Needs Assessment:** It was decided between HCC and HCPS that we would focus on PTECH for our joint needs assessment.

**Harford Community College Updates:** HCC passed their reaccreditation. Their new business management program received final approval. The new Dean of Business and Applied Technology interviews are underway. They are working on getting approval for a Supply Chain Management/Logistics program. They have three new faculty members coming on board. One of them is a new position to support the PTECH program at Joppatowne High School.

**CAC Seats and Membership for 2022-23:** Karen Goodison sent us a replacement for her. Bill Pelt will stay until he has a replacement. Joy Pelt and Stacie Umbarger have decided to stay on the committee for another term. Denise Carnaggio is retiring and L.J. is leaving HCC and their new person will be filling his position on this committee.

**Closing Comments/Adjourn:** Mr. Limpert is going to send out a poll for dates for next year's meetings. Meeting adjourned at 8:56am.

Next meeting is scheduled for September 2022, at Harford Technical High School.